660 General Meeting.

PROCEEDINGS OF THE GENERAL MEETING ON
October 31st, 1890.
The forty-first General Meeting of the Society was held at the
‘Westminster Town Hall, on October 31st, 1890.
MR. PearsaLL Syita 1N THE CuaAIR.
Mr. T. Barkworth read a paper on ‘“Some Recent Experiments in

Planchette Writing,” which it is proposed to publish in a future
number of the Proceedings.

The paper by Professor William James, of Harvard, on ¢ Observa-
tions of Certain Phenomena of Trance,” made with Mrs. Piper, which is
printed above, was read by his brother, Mr. Henry James.




